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November 21, 2014 

Sunnyside Enterprises, Inc 
Attn: Sam Elattar 
605 Cressfield Dr 
West Point, VA 23181 

RE: Site name: Sunnyside Food Mart, 5527 Lewis B Puller Memorial Hwy, Shacklefords, VA 23156 
Facility Tank ED: 4010934 
DEQ tracking number PC# 1997-4045 

Dear Mr. Elattar: 

This correspondence is in regard to the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Piedmont Regional Office site 
investigation for the referenced site. 

Based on our review of all reports, the DEQ believes petroleum contamination levels at this site do not warrant further 
assessment or corrective action. Should environmental problems develop in the future which the DEQ determines are 
related to this release, additional investigation and corrective action may be required in accordance with the applicable 
State and Federal regulations. 

All monitoring wells installed in accordance with this investigation should be properly abandoned to preclude the 
possibility of surficial contamination reaching ground water via these conduits. Please contact the assigned caseworker 
for this site for the proper well abandonment procedure and reimbursement information before undertaking this activity. 

I f your clean-up qualified for reimbursement of reasonable and necessary costs, your claims must be submitted within two 
years of the date of this letter in order to be eligible for reimbursement as stipulated by Virginia Law. 

The DEQ thanks you for your efforts and cooperation in cleaning up this site. I f you require additional information, 
please contact this office at (804) 527-5020. 


